Muncie Fire Merit Commission
June 13, 2024 Regular Meeting

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by President, Andrew Dale. 
Members Present: President, Andrew Dale, Vice President, Linda Gray, Secretary, Andrew Popp, and Mike Whited. 

Member(s) Absent: Commission Qiana Clemens
 
Others present: Chief, Dan Burford and Recording Secretary, and Samara White. 

Removal of Agenda Item “VI - Promotions”:  President Dale purposed that the MFMC would not act on agenda item number VI – Promotions, and they would take the opportunity in the coming month to evaluate carefully the promotions (No public comment).  Andrew Popp moved that item number VI would be removed from the agenda, Vice President, Linda Gray, seconded, and the MFMC voted unanimously to accept.  

Approval of the May 9, 2024 Meeting Minutes: After review from the commission, Mike Whited moved to accept the minutes as presented, Andrew Popp seconded, and the MFMC accepted with a unanimous vote.  

Chief Dan Burford:  Chief Burford presented Broderick Hendrickson and Jacob Short’s 9-month evaluation for the MFMC to review.  Their evaluations were on track and they were performing as expected.  

Chief Burford expressed how well the 22 recruits were doing and how eager it is for Muncie Fire Department to have these individuals on the department.  

Public Comment:  Retired Battalion Chief James Clevenger expressed how impressed he was with the 22 recruits that he was able to meet with at the training center.  Clevenger also expressed his gratitude to the MFMC for all of their hard work and the hours they have put in the past few years with all of the hiring processes and promotions.  

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Motion to adjourn made by Vice President, Linda Gray at 6:07pm, seconded by Secretary, Andrew Popp, and MFMC voted unanimously to accept the adjournment.   
